

## แบบทดสอบวินิจฉัย วิชาภาษาอังกฤษ ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 3 ปีการศึกษา 2562

Charlenge

สำนักงานเขตพื้นที่การศึกษาประถมศึกษาสกลนคร เขต 1 สำนักงานเขตพื้นที่การศึกษาประถมศึกษาสกลนคร เขต 1

แบบทดสอบนี้เป็นเอกสารลับของราชการ ห้ามคัดลอกเพื่อเปิดเผย อ้างอิง หรือนำไปเผยแพร่

สงวนลิขสิทธิ์

## คำชี้แจงแบบทดสอบวิชาภาษาอังกฤษ ชั้นมัธยมศึกษาปีที่ 3

- 1. แบบทดสอบฉบับนี้มีทั้งหมด 50 ข้อ คะแนนเต็ม 100 คะแนน ใช้เวลาทำแบบทดสอบ 90 นาที
- 2. แบบทดสอบจะเป็นแบบเลือกตอบ 4 ตัวเลือก 1 คำตอบ แต่ละข้อมีคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุดเพียงคำตอบเดียว จำนวน 50 ข้อ (ข้อ 1 - 50 ข้อละ 2 คะแนน รวม 100 คะแนน)

ตัวอย่าง 0.

Mom : It's time to go to bed. Jack : O.K. Mom.

1) Goodbye.

2) Good day.

3) Good night.

4) Good evening.

วิธีการตอบ ให้นักเรียนเลือกคำตอบที่ถูกต้องที่สุดเพียงคำตอบเดียวโดยระบายทับหมายเลขที่ตรงกับ ตัวเลือกที่ต้องการลงในกระดาษคำตอบ ถ้านักเรียนคิดว่าตัวเลือกที่ 3 เป็นคำตอบที่ถูกต้องให้ระบายทับเลข ดังนี้

2

ß

 $\bigcirc$ 

ข้อ 0

and the second and th ห้ามทำข้อสอบจนกว่ากรรมการคุมสอบจะอนุญาต

### Part One: Listening and Speaking

Directions 1: Choose the best answer for each situation.

Conversation 1: Items 1-3

Situation: On the footpath

- Sam: Why did you give money to that beggar?
- Vicky: \_\_\_\_\_1 \_\_\_\_ I can't pass with ignoring him.
- Sam: You are just encouraging him to be lazy. It is a bad habit.
- Vicky: He looks old and sick.
- Sam: \_\_\_\_\_2 \_\_\_But there are organizations helping people like him.
- Vicky: And what are they doing to help him?
- Sam: All right. \_\_\_\_3\_\_\_
- 1. 1. I dislike beggars.
  - 2. He's always there.
  - 3. I feel sorry for him.
  - 4. He should get a job.
- 2. 1. All right.
  - 2. I think so.
  - 3. I believe you.
  - 4. You may be right.
- 3.
- 1. Let's go.
- 2. Forget it.
- 3. Do what you like.
- 4. Let's not argue about it.

## Conversation 2: Items 4-6

Situation: Clara and Jill have just seen the talk show.

	Jill:	4
	Clara:	It's really funny 5
	Jill:	Me too. I am glad when we saw it. What time is it?
	Clara:	It's three o'clock.
	Jill:	6 There's a coffee shop here.
	Clara:	O.K.
4.	1. Was it the	e best one?
	2. Did you li	ke the talk show?
	3. What was	s the talk show about?
	4. What did	you think of the talk show?
5.	1. I loved jo	king.
	2. It made n	ne crazy.
	3. I couldn't	stand talking.
	4. I couldn't	help laughing.
6.	1. What can	we eat now?
	2. Why don'	t we go shopping?
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~	3. Let's get	something to drink.
K.	4. How abo	ut going to find something interesting?

Conversation 3: Items 7 - 9

Situation: In the canteen.

Jeffry :	I heard you won the first prize on the Music contest	this year.	
	That's great!	P	Þ

- Tony : Yes. I got a second prize last year.
- Jeffry : Wow! How did you do that?
- Tony : Well, it took \_\_\_\_\_7\_\_\_. But, to be honest, I like music.
- Jeffry : \_\_\_\_\_8\_\_\_\_ It gives me a headache. And when I don't get the prize, my parents give me a headache too!
- Tony: They just want you to be successful. \_\_9\_\_ You know that, right?

Jeffry: Yeah. I want them to be proud of me.

#### 7. 1. high spirit

- 2. a short break
- 3. huge courage
- 4. hard rehearsal

8. 1. I doubt it.

- 2. I guess not.
- 3. I wish I did.
- 4. I wonder about it.
- 9. 1. It's out of sight.
  - 2. It's over the limit.
  - 3. It's for your own good.
  - 4. It's a dream come true.

#### Conversation 4: Items 10 - 12

Situation : Marco is asking Jame about activity on vacation.

Marco : \_\_\_\_(10)\_\_\_\_\_.?

Jame : I think that to read "Harry Potter". How about you?

Marco : Oh, I think so. It's a mystery , fantasy and subtitles Thai and other language.

- Jame : Yeah, \_\_\_\_\_(11)\_\_\_\_\_.?
- Marco : Do you have any recommend?
- Jame : This book has a lot of content. We are take some time to read before school start.

Marco : OK, (12)

#### 10. 1. What should I think?

- 2. What should I do on vacation.?
- 3. How is the feeling on vacation.?
- 4. Why do you think to do on vacation.?
- 11. 1. Thai's simple.
  - 2. That's cool.
  - 3. That's too serious.

4. That's question

12. 1. Have a nice vacation.

- 2. I'll find again.
- 3. Thank you for your support
- 4. Thank you ,I feel good.

#### Conversation 5: Item 13-15

#### After class, On Friday Situation :

- Hey Jim, (13) .? John:
- I'm going to stay at home and do my homework's Mr. Lee. Why? Jim :
- I will invite you to see dolphin show at Aquarium. John : In the afternoon we will do homework together.

Jim : \_(15)\_\_\_\_\_.

- 13. 1. What are you doing on weekend.?
  - 2. Why you don't go with me.?
  - 3.How do you feel.?
  - 4. When you are come back home.? - Colored

#### 14.1.So

- 2. Because
- 3. After that
- 4. But
- 15. 1. It's sound good.
  - 2. It's smell good.
    - It's crazy.
    - 4. It's true.

#### Conversation 5: Item 16-18

Situation : A mother calling phone for her son, At home

- Mom : Hello Peter, How are you.?
- I'm not ok because I was in a motorcycle accident and my leg Peter : still hurts. <u>()</u>
- Have you seen the doctor yet.? Mom :
- Peter : No,\_\_\_\_(16)\_\_\_\_.

\_\_\_\_(18)\_\_

- \_\_\_\_(17)\_\_\_\_ you are better now, you ought to go to see doctor. Mom :
- Peter : OK,I have to go now bye.
- 16. 1. I'm ok right now.

Mom :

- 2. I think to need
- 3. I'm not free.
- 4. I hate doctor.
- 17.1. In spite of
  - 2. So that
  - 3. Although
  - 4. After that

18.1. With pleasure

- 2. Take care
- 3. Thank you
- 4. Don't mention it

Part Two: Reading

Directions: Choose the best answer to each question.

Reading 1: Item 19

Read the description of an animal.

Sloths are arboreal mammals noted for slowness of movement and for spending most of their lives hanging upside down in the trees of the tropical rainforests of South America and Central America. The six species are in two families: two-toed sloths and three-toed sloths.

2.

19. Which of the following is a picture of a sloth?









(From: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Sloth)

#### Reading 2 : Items 20-22

#### Read the news report.

Chiang Rai Province's Customs Department in Mae Sai has incinerated illegal and fake items valued at over 11 million baht.

The illegal items are goods that "do not follow the customs law of Thailand", aka guns ,fakes and brand copies. Most of the items were seized from the Thai-Burmese Border Gate in Mae Sai.

The illegal goods were gathered and burned at the district waste disposal centre in Mae Sai. Illegal goods continue to be a big issue of Thai authorities. Officials say that many sellers are turning to e-commerce to sell the products. Popular illegal goods sold online include fake designer bags, fake makeup, and fake perfume. The products are often sold on Instagram, Facebook and Line.

Other items that went up in smoke include illegal supplements – diet pills, medical creams, hair dye, hair products – mobile phones, pirated goods, patent infringement products, and more. One of the most popular goods seized at the border are fake designer handbags, fake jewelry, and even fake pajamas using famous brands such as Mickey Mouse.

The total value of the bonfire was of 11,098,872 baht according to Virot Yaibuathet from the Customs Department.

(From : https://thethaiger.com/hot-news/crime/fake-goods-valued-at-11-million-baht-go-up-in-smokein-chiang-rai)

61656161

- 20. Which of the following is the best headline for this news?
  - 1. Customs department have money 11 million bath.
  - 2. Destroying illegal products worth over 11 million baht.
  - 3. Sell on Instagram, Facebook and Line.
  - 4. Burn waste at Mae Sai district.
- 21. Which of the following is TRUE about this news?
  - 1. The products sold on Facebook are legal.
  - 2. The customs department seized illegal products in Myanmar.
  - 3. The customs department illegal goods were gathered and burned at Mae Sai district.
  - 4. Myanmar donated 11 million bath to the customs department.
- 22. According to the passage, which statement is NOT CORRECT?
  - 1. Most of the items were seized from the Thai-Cambodian Border Gate.
  - 2. Most popular illegal products are sold online.

of the start of th

- 3. Most of the items were seized from the Thai-Burmese Border Gate.
- 4. Most popular goods seized at the border are fake designer handbags.

#### Reading 3: Items 23-25

#### Read the Joke

On Sunday morning in the kitchen,

" Mommy, why are some of your hairs turning white ? ". A curious child asked his

mother

2

The mother tried to use this occasion to explain her child:

" It is because of you, dear. Every bad action of yours will turn one of my hairs white! "

Said his mother.

The child replied innocently:

" Now I know why grandmother has only white hairs on her head."

(From: https://www.reddit.com/r/Jokes/comments/6cahr9/a\_curious\_child\_asked\_his\_mother/)

23. Which event happened first based on the story?

1. The child asked his mother.

2. The child understood about mother's answer.

3. The child asked his grandmother.

4. The mother and her son were in the kitchen.

24. Which of the following statements is TRUE?

- 1. They were talking in the living room.
- 2. The child was a polite boy.

3. The mother wanted to explain her son.

4. The child, mother and grandmother were talking in the kitchen.

Alle

- 25. What did the child mean when he said, "Now I know why grandmother has only white hairs on her head." ?
  - 1. His grandmother had black hair and his mom was very bad actions.
  - 2. The child thought that, grandmother had white hair because his mom was very bad actions.
  - 3. The child didn't understand about his mother said.
  - 4. His mother was very polite when she lived with her mother.

#### Reading 4: 26-29

Read the feature story.

Albert Einstein was born at Ulm, in Wurttemberg, Germany, on March 14, 1879. In 1896 he entered the Swiss Federal Polytechnic School in Zurich to be trained as a teacher in physics and mathematics. In 1901, the year he gained his diploma, he acquired Swiss citizenship and, as he was unable to find a teaching post, he accepted a position as technical assistant in the Swiss Patent Office. In 1905 he obtained his doctor's degree.

He became a German citizen in 1914 and remained in Berlin until 1933 when he renounced his citizenship for political reasons and emigrated to America to take the position of Professor of Theoretical Physics at Princeton. He became a United States citizen in 1940

After World War II, Einstein was a leading figure in the World Government Movement, he was offered the Presidency of the State of Israel, which he declined, and he collaborated with Dr. Chaim Weizmann in establishing the Hebrew University of Jerusalem.

1950

Albert Einstein received honorary doctorate degrees in science, medicine and philosophy from many European and American universities. He died on April 18, 1955 at Princeton, New Jersey.

(From: https://www.kids.esdb.bg/einstein.html)

26. According to the passage, which statement is NOT CORRECT?

- 1. Albert Einstein was born at Germany.
- 2. Received honorary doctorate degrees in science, medicine and Philosophy.
- 3. He acquired American citizenship.
- 4. Albert Einstein died in 1955.
- 27. Why Albert Einstein renounced citizenship?
  - 1. Political reasons and emigrated to America.
  - 2. Take the position of Professor of Theoretical Physics.
  - 3. He accepted a position as technical assistant.
  - 4. He obtained his doctor's degree.

28. Why did he have to emigrate to America?

- 1. He was offered the Presidency of the State of Israel.
- 2. He establishing the Hebrew University of Jerusalem.
- 3. Take the position of Professor of Theoretical Physics.
- 4. Training in Physics and Mathematics.

Charles 199

29. Which of the following event happened to Albert Einstein after World War II?

- 1. He renounced citizenship.
- 2. He established the Hebrew University of Jerusalem.
- 3. He was a professor at the university in physics.
- 4. He became a United States citizen.

#### Reading 5: 30-32

Read the article.

Phra That Choeng Chum was built in the 17<sup>th</sup> century, the time of the Ayutthaya Kingdom. The Lao style slender chedi set on a square base is 24 meters high and topped with a multi tiered solid gold umbrella. The brick tower shaped in the form of an angled lotus bud was built over the spot of the Buddha footprints.

According to the legend of Urangkathat, an ancient chronicle, the four incarnations of the Buddha came to press their footprint at this location. It is believed that the fifth, yet to come Buddha, will also come to press his footprint into the soil at this spot. The chedi was built over a much smaller Khmer prang.

The Khmer laterite **prang** dates from the 10<sup>th</sup> century when Sakhon Nakhon was an important town of the Khmer empire. Khmer script on the entrance can still be seen that tells about the history of the prang.

Inside the temple's <u>viharn</u> are several rows of white pillars supporting the roof. Opposite the entrance is the Luang Phor Phra Ong Saen Buddha, an image cast in the Chiang Saen style in 1257. Behind the Buddha is a large arched door leading to a small room where several old Buddha images and relics are enshrined behind a fence. Also on the grounds are a number of stones in the shape of large canon balls. These are the <u>luuk nimit</u>, that are usually buried in the ground under the <u>sema stones</u>, that mark the sacred area of the ubosot (ordination hall). Other temple structures are an ubosot and a well with a large five headed Naga serpent wrapped around it.

(From: https://www.renown-travel.com/temples/wat-phra-that-choeng-chum.html)

#### 30. Which of the following is **<u>correct</u>**?

- 1. Phra That Choeng Chum was built in Loas.
- 2. The laterite pagoda was built at Khmer since the 10<sup>th</sup> century.
- Phra That Choeng Chum is a Lao style stupa built during the Ayutthaya Kingdom.
- 4. Inside the temple's viharn there are 1,257 white pillars that support the roof.

#### 31. Which of the following is the best topics?

- 1. Wat Phra That Choeng Chum.
- 2. The legend of Urangkathat.
- 3. The Khmer laterite prang.
- 4. The temple's viharn.

32. Why is the luuk nimit buried under in the ground?

- 1. Increase the surrounding area to be large.
- 2. Supporting the floor of the ubosot.
- 3. Maked the ubosot higher.
- 4. Marked the sacred area of ubosot.

33. What does Chedi Phra That Choeng Chum look like?

- 1. There are many white pillars supporting the roof and a large arched door.
- 2. The base is a 24 meters high square and the brick shaped tower is shaped like a lotus bud.
- 3. The Lao style chedi set on a circle base is 24 meters high.
- ATTENES 4. The chedi is a Ayutthaya style with a multi tiered gold umbrella.

#### Reading 6: Items 34-36

#### Read the research study.

Willadsen used a chemical process to separated one cell from an 8-cell lamb (1)embryo. The he used a small electrical shock to fuse it to an enucleated egg cell. As luck would have it, the new cell started dividing.

By this time, in vitro fertilization techniques had been developed, and they (2)had been used successfully to help couples have babies. So after a few days, Willadsen placed the lamb embryos into the womb of surrogate mother sheep. The result was the birth of three live lambs.

(3) This experiment showed that it was possible to clone a mammal by nuclear transfer - and that the clone could fully develop. Even though the donor nuclei came from early embryonic cells, the experiment was considered a great success.

(From: https://learn.genetics.utah.edu/content/cloning/clonezone/)

34. Which title best describes the passage?

- 1. Cell separation
- 2. Lamb growth
- 3. Mammal cloning
- 4. Fertilization of animals

- 35. What is NOT mentioned in the passage?
  - 1. Willadsen used a chemical process to separated cell.
  - ATTENS LEVS 2. This experiment did not apply to the growth three of lamps.
  - 3. Cloned a mammal by nuclear transfer.
  - 4. Fertilization techniques had been developed.
  - 36. What can be inferred from paragraph 2?
    - 1. He used a small electrical shock to fuse it to egg cell
    - 2. The experiment was considered a great success.
    - 3. Result was the birth of three live lambs.
    - 4. The experiment got great success.
  - 37. What is the result of the experiment?
    - 1. The successful cloning.
    - 2. The fertilization techniques had been developed.
    - 3. The separation of cells from embryo.
    - 4. The life of mammals.

38. What used in this experiment.....?

- Goat.
- 2. Mouse.
- 3. Mother sheep
- 4. Cow

Part Three : Writing

# Directions : Complete the following passage by choosing the best answer.

Writing 1 : (Items 39-41)

International fast-food chains \_\_\_\_\_39\_\_\_\_ becoming more and more popular everywhere. You can have hamburger, sandwich, pizza, ice-cream and soft drink in restaurant \_\_\_\_\_40\_\_\_\_ America, Europe and Asia. In general pizza in New York \_\_\_\_\_41\_\_\_\_ more or less like a pizza in Italy or Hong Kong.

39.	1.	is	2.	was
	3.	are	4.	were
		2 alanting		
40.	1.	in	2.	on
	3.	at	4.	Of
% ?	Je			
41.	1.	heart	2.	feels
	3.	tastes	4.	sounds

## Writing 2 : (Items 42-45)

	Wher	n you read newspaper to	day, yc	ou always see the word
" oil	" oil ". Why ?. Because most countries need42, but only a few			
coun	countries have fuel oils. Fuel oils43 to produce electricity,			
mech	nanical	work. The special fuel oils	s used	l in aero plane, jet, ships and
	_44	_ kerosene. Oil producer	countri	ies are45 rich and
powe	erful co	ountries.		and the second s
42.	1.	it	2.	this
	3.	that	4.	them
		° (	3	
43.	1.	uses	2.	used
	3.	is used	4.	was used
44.	1.	also	2.	this
44.	3.	either	4.	neither
¢`				
45.	1.	respected	2.	believe
	3.	considered	4.	raised

#### Writing 3 : (Items 46-48)

Directions: Complete the following passage by choosing the best answer.

Chinese food is \_\_\_\_\_46\_\_\_\_ in restaurants to take out or for home is three ty delivery. They come in \_\_\_\_\_47\_\_\_\_ varieties. A dish usually has three type or many \_\_\_\_\_48\_\_\_\_ and colors, rice is part of many dishes. 1. like 46. 2. popular 3. interest 4. wonderful 47. 1.must 2.most

1. delicious

2.ingredients

3.many

4. some

3.taste

4.smell

Writing 4 : (Items 49-50)

**Directions:** Complete the following passage by choosing the best answer.

	Do you know that many people use herbs as medicines? Do you use of it ?
Gi	inger is used a lot in Asian cuisine. But you can use it as a49 Drink a
CU	up of hot tea or chew small pieces of ginger to relive50
49.	1.remedy
	2. teach
	3. visit
	4.invite
50.	1.headache
	2. stomachache
	3. arm pain
	4. sore throats
300	
~	